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Meeting summary:  May 9, 2007 
 

Aurora Business and Community Team (ABC Team) 
Aurora Corridor Project (N 165th Street to N 205th Street) 

Shoreline Fire Department – 17525 Aurora Avenue N (6:00-9:00 p.m.) 
 

ABC Team: Rick Stephens, Bill Vincent, Zach Gray, Art Ellis, Joanne Hargrave, Dale Wright, 
Paulette Gust, Larry Steele, Don Ding, Greg Olson, Kevin Reeve, Michael Broili, Tom 
Nasky, Robin McClelland, Gretchen Atkinson, Rocky Piro, Mark Deutsch, Larry 
Heesacker 

 
Staff: Kirk McKinley, Julie Modrzejewski, Mark Relph, Kris Overleese, Alicia Sherman, 

Catherine Lander, Jennifer Barnes (Jones and Stokes) 
 

Meeting Summary 
 

Meeting started at approximately 6:00 pm. 
 
1.    Welcome/Introductions     Kirk 
    
Kirk McKinley welcomed and thanked everyone for being there.  Kirk introduced himself and ABC 
Team members and staff members introduce themselves.  
 
Kirk reviewed the meeting agenda. 
 
2. Cultural Resources/Stormwater Wrap up   Kris 
 
Kris opened the floor to team members for any thoughts or comments from the previous meeting 
discussion on Cultural Resources and Stormwater. The team and staff members discussed impacts to the 
red brick road, auto cabins, Echo Lake Tavern and Erickson House and requirements for the project to 
mitigate adverse impacts to these resources.  
 
3. Environmental Analysis/Preliminary Findings/  Jennifer 
 Process Update 
 
Kris reviewed the topics discussed by the ABC Team so far. Jennifer Barnes gave a Power Point 
presentation about the preliminary findings of the environmental analysis. She reviewed the 
environmental process to date, the preliminary results of the environmental analysis and the next project 
milestones. Team members and staff discussed specifics of the Air Quality analysis, the utilities and 
Public Services analysis, Noise analysis, and the Economics analysis.  
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Kris told ABC Team members that the public meeting to present the results of the environmental 
analysis will be held on June 20th at Meridian Park elementary school. She also told members that a 
ribbon cutting for the first mile of Aurora and the Interurban Trail bridges will be held on June 16th. 
Staff will send out reminders of these events to the ABC Team via email. 
 
Team members numbered off for the next discussion topic. 
 
4. Wrap up the first ABC Team mission    Kirk 
 
This item was delayed until the next meeting. 
 
5. Break        All 
 
The ABC Team took a 15 minute break. 
 
6.  Project Alternatives – Challenges/Opportunities  All 
 
ABC Team members broke into three small groups. Each group discussed the opportunities and 
challenges associated with the three alternatives for Aurora. The small groups discussed each alternative 
individually, rotating through one station for each alternative.  
 
7. Next Steps/Adjourn      Kris 
 
Kris outlined the next steps for the upcoming ABC Team meetings. She reminded the team that the next 
meeting is at the Spartan Gym. She also explained that staff will present the staff recommended 
alternative for Aurora to the ABC Team before the public meeting.  
 
The next meeting is May 23, 2007 from 6:30-8:30 p.m. at the Spartan Gym. 
 
Meeting ended at approximately 9:00 pm. 


